

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

**September 5** LABOR DAY

Tuesday, September 6 FIRST DAY SCHOOl 6-12 **GRADERS** 

September 6 & 7

ASSESSMENT DAYS for K-5 OPEN HOUSE for parents & children attending 4K

Thursday, September 8 FIRST DAY SCHOOL for K-5

Monday, September 12 PICTURE DAY K-12

Monday, September 19, 7pm SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Click Here to see more upcoming events

#### **OUR MISSION**

Inspiring students to meet challenges with confidence.

- STUDENT PLANNERS
- **AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE**
- Elementary Planners \$4.50
- MS Planners \$4.00

# Happy Labor Day Weekend

HOME FOOTBALL GAME TONIGHT Friday, September 2 7:00 pm **VS HOUSTON HURRICANES!** 

ADMISSION: Adults \$6/Student \$4 ★ Season Passes: ★

Adult \$75/Student \$50/ Senior Citizen (65 or older) \$30

### FIRST DAY SCHOOL for 6th - 12th Graders

Tuesday, September 6, 2022

Student helpers will be handing out schedules outside at Door #6

8:30 Report to Block 1 Class (Tardy Bell)

9:15 Students & Staff meet in Gymnasium

10:00 Class Meetings

10:30 Block 2 Class

# **BREAKFAST**

Served in the cafeterie 6-12 8:10 - 8:30 K-5 8:20 - 8:40

If a student is NOT eating breakfast please arrive at these times: Elementary 8:20 - 8:40 JH/HS 8:20-8:30

### **ASSESSMENT DAYS**

#### for K-5

Tuesday, September 6 & Wednesday, September 7.

Sign up for assessment times here https://www.ptcfast.com/ schools/Spring Grove School.

#### **FIRST DAY of CLASSES**

for K-5

Thursday, September 8

#### BREAKFAST

K-12 \$1.10 Adult/Guest \$2.50

\$.40 single milk

#### LUNCH

K-6 \$2.65

7-12 \$2.75

Adult/Guest: \$4.95 \$.40 single milk

All Lunch Accounts are Family Accounts.

Parents may send (deposit) any amount to their lunch account and the above amount(s) will be deducted as used. If any extra components (seconds) are taken, there will be a charge for them. Also, "milk break" is taken out of the lunch account.

Please leave any payments (cash or check) in the office OR deposits can be made online using JMC. (log onto you JMC account or use the JMC Family app)

All families must make arrangements to maintain a balance in their lunch account. Notification by email will be sent home an estimated 5 days before the lunch account has a negative balance.

You may apply for Free/Reduced Meals by filling out this form (click here).



# 2nd & 3rd Grade FLAG FOOTBALL

Flag Football is scheduled to start the second week in September. This year, it will be for 2nd and 3rd graders only. Registration sheets will be handed out during assessment days.

## JOSTENS PICTURE DAY MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 12

All students 4K through 12th grade will get their photos taken. Photos can be ordered on line through Jostens. Retake day will be Thursday, October 6, 2022



YOUR PORTRAITS. YOUR WAY.

#### $_{\lnot}$ TECHNOLOGY

The computer device given out to each student, is that student's responsibility. Damage other than normal wear caused by usage will be charged to the student.

1st Repair: \$150 2nd Repair: \$300 3rd Repair: Full Cost

To help alleviate damages it may be wise to purchase a cover for the computer that your child has.

Students 8th - 12th will use 13" Mac Book Air Model 2337..

Here is a link to the laptop case that Apple recommends.

https://tinyurl.com/22xberwp

7th grade uses an older Mac 13". Model 1466. They are more durable and less likely to break.

### Looking forward to a GREAT SCHOOL YEAR!



### 2022 Spring Grove Staff

# Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)

#### **Releases New Guidance**

On August 11, 2022, the CDC updated their COVID-19 guidance to help people better understand their risk, how to protect themselves and others, what actions to take if exposed to COVID-19, and what actions to take if they are sick or test positive for the virus. As part of this update, CDC also revised their operational guidance for K-12 schools and child care programs. Changes to the guidance included:

- Removal of the recommendation to cohort
- Focused recommendations for conducting screening testing on high-risk activities during high COVID-19 community levels or in response to an outbreak
- · Removal of the recommendation to quarantine, except

in high-risk congregate settings

- · Removed information about Test to Stay
- Added detailed information on when to wear a mask, managing cases and exposures, and responding to outbreaks

While the CDC no longer recommends quarantine (staying home) after an exposure to someone with COVID-19, it is still recommended that people take precautions, including getting tested and wearing a mask, regardless of vaccination status or if they had a previous infection.

MDH has updated the MDH Schools and Child Care:

<u>COVID-19 webpage</u> to reflect these changes.

Questions about the CDC's guidance can be directed to the MDH COVID-19 Schools and Child Care Team at health. schools.covid19@state.mn.us.